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Parts Required:    Legrest Frame (width & strap color specific) 

 
Tools Used:    
½” Wrench 
 

 

        
 

Step Execution  Figures 
1 Use existing hardware, see list at bottom of 

instruction.                                                                                                                     
Note: The elevation rod is date and size 
specific, be sure to supply a serial upon 
ordering a replacement. 

 

 

2 Remove the footrest from the legrest.  It 
may be easier to position your chair on the 
back, with the legrest in the air, as shown in 
the picture. 

 

 
3 **Before removing any hardware, keep in 

mind the sequence of hardware, for the 
installation of the replacement legrest.**                                              
Standing at the front of the chair, the 
elevation rod is on the right hand side, 
positioned under the attachment rod.  
Using two 1/2" wrenches remove the 5/16-
18 hex nut from the outer side of the 
elevation rod.  Remove elevation rod from 
legrest.   
 
*Nut that attaches elevation rod 

 

 
4 Standing at the front of the chair, the PAB5 

cylinder is positioned on the left hand side 
of the legrest.  Using two 1/2" wrenches, 
remove the nut from the outer side of the 
cylinder.  Remove the cylinder from the 
legrest. 
 
*PAB 300N Cylinder 
*Nut that attaches cylinder to legrest 
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5 There are two attachment rods, one on the 
left and one on the right side of the 
legerest.  Using two 1/2" wrenches, remove 
the 5/16" acorn nuts, then tap out the 5/16 
- 1 1/2" bolts, completely removing the 
legrest from the chair.  (Keep in mind the 
sequence of the bolts and washers) 
 
                                
 
 
                                

 

 
6 Slide the attachment rods through the 

legrest guide tube bushings found 
underneath both sides of the seat.  Install 
the two attachment rods in the top hole of 
the flange tab using two 1/2" wrenches, the 
same way it was removed in step # 5 
 
 
 
Attachment rods assembled in the top hole 
of the flange tab 
 
 
 
Legrest guide tube bushings  

 

 
7 Install the replacement legrest by sliding 

one washer on the bolt, assemble the bolt 
through the elevation rod, slide on a 
second washer, spacer, then third washer 
and slide through the second hole of the 
flange tab.  Use two 1/2" wrenches and 
using the same sequence of hardware, as 
removed in step # 3. 
 
Elevation rod positioned in second hole on 
flange tab 

 

 

1 ½” Bolt            Acorn Nut 

Attachment Rods 
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8 Using two 1/2" wrenches, install the PAB5 
cylinder to the bottom hole in the flange 
tab, the same way it was removed in step # 
4. 
 
 
Bottom hole in flange tab 

 

 
 

For more information, please contact Broda Customer Care at 1-800-668-0637 

 

   


